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Principal's Update

James Ostermann
Principal, Jesmond Senior Campus

Hello from Ms Hayley Macdonald, 
Term 4 Principal 

Excitingly, Term 4 will start with 
a two day Learning Conference 
where students will get the 
opportunity to focus on their goals for Year 12,
enhancing peer relationships and a variety of skill
acquisition activities.

The term started with our College musical production
of Little Shop of Horrors. I would like to acknowledge
the tireless work from Mr Macey, Mr Mitchell, Mrs
DeLaurentis, Ms Masters, Miss Baxter, Mr McSporran,
Ms Valentine, Ms Peno, Ms Mathews and Ms White for
their coordination and commitment to these
performances. 

We have also completed the 2024 Campus Captain
Process. All our nominees were amazing and the way
they spoke in front of their peers was outstanding. I
am pleased to congratulate Yasmin Oliveira Couper,
Fatima Zoha, Dexter Bradley and Julian Foy.

I would also like to share some news with all of you.
After much reflection and with mixed emotions, I
have accepted an incredible opportunity to be the
Principal of Lambton High School, starting in Term 4. I
would like to welcome Ms Hayley Macdonald,
Principal of Callaghan College Waratah Campus who
will lead the Senior Campus while Mr Macey
continues his leave for the remainder of the year.

It has been an absolute privilege to be a part of
Callaghan College, working as Deputy Principal of
Jesmond Senior Campus and Waratah Campus
community. I want to express my heartfelt gratitude
for the support and inspiration I have experienced
here. While it is difficult to bid farewell, I am excited
about the new journey ahead and the chance to
continue my educational leadership. I look forward to
staying connected with this amazing community and
carrying forward the lessons and memories from
Jesmond Senior Campus to my new role. Thank you
for the cherished moments.

It is hard to believe that we are now in the final week
of Term 3, it has been a very fast year. Jesmond
Senior Campus has had a great year so far, and I am
looking forward to the celebrations of the Year 12
Graduation at the end of this term and all the events
that take place during Term 4. One of the best things
we can do for young people is to set and support the
achievement of high expectations. As the HSC year
draws to a close, I would like to thank both staff and
students for all your hard work as our students and
staff have participated in and excelled in a myriad of
opportunities this term.

The Major Projects are amazing in English Extension
2, Textiles & Design, Industrial Technology - Timber
and Graphics, Society & Culture and Visual Arts. I
have also been extremely impressed by the quality
of performances in our Practical courses: Dance,
Drama and Music. 

I want to congratulate Year 12 students on their
behaviour and commitment during the Trial HSC
Examinations. I wish Year 12 all the best not only for
the HSC Examinations but for their chosen pathway.
Remember ‘the better everyone goes the better for
everyone’. With over 50% of the HSC assessment still
available to maximise marks in the HSC there is still
time to study, achieve your personal best and make
a huge difference. 

I would also like to acknowledge the work of all the
staff, how they have supported senior students
throughout the year, and will continue to do so over
the next 3 months to the end of the HSC.

Congratulations to all our students who have already
achieved early entry to courses at University, some
with multiple offers already, and those who have
received job offers. 

Year 11 will have completed their Preliminary courses
finishing with their examinations in Week 9. They
will then be receiving feedback during the final
week of this term in preparation for the
commencement of their HSC courses 2024. 

It is with great pleasure and excitement that I join
the Senior Campus for Term 4 this year. Having
worked closely with the principals across our
College, Mr Roger Macey, Ms Kylee Owen, Mr
James Ostermann and Mr Paul Taylor, for many
years I am excited to join the Jesmond Team to
continue the great work we have collaborated on
together.

 I am looking forward to seeing the 
current Year 12 successfully complete 
their HSC, graduate and move onto 
their next journey, meeting the new 
Year 12 students and settling them into their 
HSC year as well as welcoming Year 10 students
from both Waratah and Wallsend campuses to
their transition experience. 
 
Have a wonderful holiday break and I will see
you all in Term 4. 



Across the College

Ms Kylee Owen, Callaghan College Principal

I am very pleased to be back at Callaghan this term, and
would like to thank Mr Macey and the executive team for
their leadership while I was in a relieving Director’s
position.  

As James Ostermann has already indicated in his update,
Callaghan College will have some executive staff
changes at the start of Term 4, 2023. 
 
James, who has been the relieving Principal at our senior
campus, has achieved a permanent principal position at
one of our local high schools. Our staff thank James for
his outstanding contributions to the College and wish
him all the best for his new position.

With Roger Macey, the substantive Principal here at
Jesmond, currently on long service leave, we are pleased
to welcome Waratah’s current Principal, Hayley
Macdonald to Jesmond Senior Campus as relieving
Principal. Hayley brings a wealth of principal experience
and has been an integral member of the College
principal’s team for many years. We look forward to
working with her at Jesmond.

Making the most of our strong internal leadership team,
while Hayley is at Jesmond next term, one of 

Above (L to R) Year 10 students came with a family member for course selection interviews in Week 5
and 6. Wallsend Year 8 students at camp; Waratah students being recognised during Education Week.  
Below: Families, friends, teachers and students enjoying Art Major Works Exhibition (L); families joining
our Year 12 Aboriginal students for a BBQ in our Learning Circle to celebrate.

Waratah’s highly experienced Deputy 
Principals, Nicole Avard, will be the 
relieving Principal for Waratah Campus. 
Nicole has also been a long-standing member of the College
leadership team and has been instrumental in key College
initiatives. We welcome her to the principal’s role.

We are excited to be able to provide a strong continuum of
leadership between our campuses during this change, for the
ongoing provision of our innovative learning environment for
all students.

It has been a wonderful term, with so many community
events for our families to come on site and celebrate in the
growth and maturity of our students, in particular, our Year 12
cohort, with performances, presentations, and major work
exhibitions, allowing students to showcase their personal
achievements as they complete high school. 

On behalf of all staff across Callaghan, I wish our Year 12
students the very best for their final preparations and revision
in advance of their HSC exams. Exciting times!

Across Callaghan



Year 12's final weeks
Deputy's update

Staying healthy for the HSC 

Mrs Suzie Rich
Head Teacher, Wellbeing

I hope this message finds you all in good health and
high spirits as we approach the end of Term 3 and
thirteen years of schooling for our Year 12's. It's that
time of year when we eagerly anticipate the end-of-
year festivities and celebrate the remarkable journey
our Year 12 students have undertaken. However, we
should not forget that our students still have their
HSC examinations to complete. 

Many of our students have already received early
entry into university, which is dependent on
successful completion of their HSC. 

The HSC exams are more than just a set of exams; it
represents the culmination of years of hard work,
dedication, and personal growth. As our Year 12
students prepare to embark on this final stage of
their school journey, it's crucial to remind them of
the incredible potential that lies within the HSC.

After the HSC examinations we will be hosting a Sign
Out Day for our Year 12 students on Monday 6th
November between 9-11am. We encourage all Year 12
students to participate in Sign Out Day, as they need
to complete a leaver’s form, finalise any outstanding
payments and return any school resources that they
have borrowed. It is also an opportunity to remove
any data they might have stored on the school’s
computer system. 

Mrs Sara Pendergast
Deputy Principal, Year 12

Leading up to the HSC it is important that Year
12 students remember to balance their study
schedule with breaks to recharge and refresh.
Looking after yourself and allowing time for
relaxation and personal time is crucial to HSC
success.
There are plenty of wellbeing tips and advice on
the HSC Hub. It is certainly worth a visit. 
Visit the following link – Stay Healthy HSC and
find relevant information on topics such as : 
Checking in with Yourself, Staying Motivated
and Focused, Study Hacks, Virtual study Groups,
Practical Well-Being Tips and HSC Extra Tips : for
lead up to exams.
 
Disability Provisions
To best support students with their upcoming
exams, I request that parents/carers of Year 12
students please complete the paperwork
provided and return to school as soon as
possible. We are committed to providing equal
opportunities for all students and will work
closely with you to ensure that appropriate
provisions are in place.

Best wishes HSC

Class of 2023

with your

upcoming exams.

Congratulations

Year 11 on the

completion of

your exams.

The exam timetable will be released in Term
3. Please ensure that your child is familiar
with the timetable and any specific exam
guidelines provided by their teachers. It is
important for students to be well-prepared
and aware of the expectations for each
exam.

We understand that the exam period can be
a challenging time for both students and
parents. Remember, we are here to support
you every step of the way. Should you have
any questions or require further information
regarding exams, disability provisions, or any
other school-related matters, please do not
hesitate to contact our school office.
 
Please be aware that there is also support
available for you from the school as required
before, during and after the completion of
your exams. 
 

We would also request and appreciate school
uniform donations, to assist future students who
prefer to purchase recycled clothing, or are
unable to financially access our uniform.  
Students will also be able to pick up their Formal
ticket on this day. 

The formal is another opportunity for students to
create cherished memories, acknowledge the
growth and look forward to the limitless
opportunities that lie ahead. 

This year the Formal will be held at the Newcastle
Town Hall on Wednesday 8th of November. There
will be an opportunity for family and friends to
have their picture taken with our fabulous Year
12's in Civic Park before the event.

In conclusion, I want to express my admiration for
our Year 12 students' resilience, hard work and
dedication throughout their school years. As they
embark on the final stretch of their journey, let us
offer our unwavering support and
encouragement.

https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/stay-healthy-hsc
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/stay-healthy-hsc
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/stay-healthy-hsc
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/stay-healthy-hsc


Academic Excellence: Year 12 demands
dedication and discipline. Make use of all the  
available resources, including your teachers’
support, study groups, and the HIVE. If you
haven’t done so already, set a study routine
that works for you.

Work-Life Balance: It will be even more
important to maintain a balance by staying
active, finding ways to relax, and seek support
when you need to. I know many of you have
part time jobs, so it is a good idea to
communicate with your boss about what
your study needs are for the year ahead. 

Further study and Career Planning: it’s never
too early, or late, to investigate universities,
TAFE courses and career paths. Attend
information sessions and consult with our
Careers Team for guidance and information.
This helps you set your HSC goals! 

Congratulations on your outstanding efforts in
Year 11 and the completion of your Preliminary
HSC Year. 

I would also like to congratulate you for your
support of the current Year 12 students as they
completed their final assessments and HSC Trials
Examinations during the term. It has been a busy
time across the campus. 

As you start the upcoming holidays, take the
time to prepare for your transition into Year 12 in
Term 4.  Year 12 is a significant step in your
educational path. It comes with increased
academic challenges and pivotal decisions about
your future. 

Keep in mind:

. 

Hello HSC 2024...
Deputy's update

Mr Paul Colla
A/Deputy Principal, Year 11

Dexter Bradley, Yasmin
Oliveira Couper, Fatima
Zoha and Julian Foy, who
started their official duties
at the last whole of
Assembly in week 7,
together delivering the
Year 11 Address to wish
Year 12 students all the
best in their upcoming
HSC and beyond. 
Pictured here with Mr
Ostermann on the day
they were chosen as the
new student leaders.  

Introducing 2024 Captains-Elect

Resilience: Embrace setbacks as
opportunities for growth and learning.
And remember, you have a team of staff
at Jesmond here to support you.

Year 12 is a transformative period. With the
right mindset, determination, and support,
you will excel. Reach out to our staff,
including me, for guidance and support. 

I look forward to welcoming you all back at
the start of Term 4 with the Student
Learning Conference on 9 and 10 October.
This annual event for our new Year 12s is
designed to kickstart your HSC year, so that
you are equipped with all the information,
resources and know how to achieve your
personal best.

On behalf of the staff, I would like to
congratulate the incoming school leaders,  
Dexter, Yasmin, Fatima and Julian, as well
as the SRF students. We have a strong
student leadership group - and I know you
will all demonstrate our school’s values of
excellence, respect, opportunity and
commitment on a daily basis.   
 
Best wishes for a successful Year 12!



Congratulations to Year 12 student, Labella R, AECG WInner of
2023 Make a Difference Aboriginal Student Leadership Award,
and Mr Ley, Careers, winner of 2023 Make a Difference Non-
Aboriginal Teacher Leadership Award. Callaghan proudly had a
number of recipients acknowledged at the AECG’s MAD
Awards ceremony in August.

Sam, working in our
Jesmond Van, as a barista

Holey Moley golf at
Charlestown

Below: Geography fieldwork at Stockton Bight, looking at coastal ecosystems and environmental
management strategies; Callaghan staff from Waratah, Wallsend and Jesmond hosted a BBQ for our Year 12
Aboriginal students to celebrate their successful completion of school with families and friends. 

Excursions, Awards
and Celebrations



Stephen Ley, Careers Adviser

Our partnership with the Educational Pathways
Program has resulted in students taking up taster
course at Tafe in Performance, Nursing, Beauty
Therapy and Screen and Media. 

The University of Newcastle is piloting access to
their Open Foundation enabling program with
our school. 6 students have commenced Open
Foundation whilst continuing with their HSC
studies.

Students have recently received offers through
Newcastle University’s new Early Entry Scheme
and are awaiting the outcome of applications
through University Admission Centre.

CAREERS TEAM UPDATE

Baseball

During Term 3 Year 11 and 12 students have taken
advantage of opportunities to explore and plan their
future careers. Thanks to our School Based Trainee Mali
Frazer for her assistance in producing a weekly Careers
Newsletter promoting opportunities for training and
employment.

Year 12 students have taken up the offer of individual
career interview during terms 2 and 3 to assist with
their transition to further study and/or work post
school, 

A successful Head Start Program finished up on Friday 1
September at the Business Growth Centre, Gateshead.
Two Jesmond Campus students successfully
completed the FEMALE Pre Apprenticeship program
with HunterNet Career Connections and Central Coast
Community College in Electrical, Mechanical and
Machining. Our students, Zali Kilgour and Jaylee Olsen
(pictured to the right) met with 2 female apprentices
who provided an insight into the workforce. It is great
to see students having the opportunity to connect with
such great role models working in non-traditional
trades.

Our Start Up Program students attended a Barista
training day at the Australian Barista School to enhance
the skills they have acquired in running our coffee van.

Regional Industry Education Partnerships (RIEP) have
developed a girls only introduction to trades program
called Girls Can Too! including hands on activities in a
variety of trades, work experience and mock interviews
with employers. 5 of our students have been successful
in this sought after initiative commencing in Term 3.

Mobile Phone 
Policy Term 4

We will be implementing the NSW Government ban on
mobile phones in schools at the start or Term 4. This is
based on extensive consultation with students, staff
and parents. This policy is being introduced across the
State in public schools to enhance the educational
experience and wellbeing for students, reducing
distractions and promoting face-to-face
communication and engagement in the classroom. 

During school hours, students will not be allowed to
use their mobile phones. They should be turned off, in
bags, or in lockers. 

For emergency contact, students and parents
can contact each other via our Office
Administration on 02 4952 3922 or email 
jesmondcc-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

For emergencies or important calls or messages,
we will also have a designated space in our
library, where students will also be able to use
their phones during break time. If directed by a
teacher, students will also be able to use their
phone for educational purposes.

We thank our families in advance for supporting
this initiative to foster a focused and interactive
learning environment that encourages
engagement. If you have any questions about
the policy, please contact the campus. 

mailto:jesmondcc-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Faculty Updates
Human Society &
its Environment 

MathematicsIndustrial Arts   
  / Computing

A busy and rewarding term has
flown by as the HSIE crew has
supported our students through
their end of course Trial and
Preliminary Examinations. 

Our Year 12 students have
undertaken the rigor of an extended
examination period and are now
working through concluding course
work, assessment feedback and
revision activities in preparation for
the final stage of the HSC. Special
mention and congratulations to the
Society and Culture students who
completed and sent off their
Personal Interest Projects. 

All staff from HSIE are looking
forward to seeing their students in
upcoming study sessions and wish
them well in their forthcoming
external examinations. 

Similarly, the Year 11 students are
also working towards completing
their senior courses. On completion
of the Preliminary Examinations, the
students will be working through
feedback for future focus in learning
and preparation skills for their
upcoming HSC year. A few little end
of term class celebrations may also
make an appearance in Week 10. 

Thank you to all our families and
carers for the much-appreciated
support of our HSIE faculty
throughout the year. We look
forward to meeting you at the
graduation ceremonies and for our
younger cohort, working together
again in Term 4 and 2024. 

The Industrial Arts Faculty sees us
farewelling our Year 12 students as
they finish off twelve years of
schooling. I would like to thank Mr
Reid and Mr Druitt for their efforts
with supporting our Year 12
Industrial Technology Students in
Timber and Graphics to the final
completion of their major works.

 We wish them all the best with the
marking of their projects and with
their final examinations. We also
wish all our other Year 12 students
in our VET Studies and Engineering
Studies all the best for their
upcoming examinations and for
their future endeavours. 

I would like to thank Ms Coleman
for her contribution to our faculty
and the guidance that she has
given our furniture students in CAD
software applications. I also thank
Mr Oliver for his guidance of our
furniture students in developing
skills that will allow them to move
into associated industries with
confidence. Thanks to our casual
staff who have assisted our
students while Mr McKinnon has
been on leave. 

The quality of our major work
displays was outstanding and is a
credit to all involved, the markers
were impressed with a few of our
student works.

Finally, best wishes to our
graduating HSC students. Whether
you are achieving an ATAR or a VET
qualification we thank you for
letting us be involved in your final
two years of school. We wish you
and your families all the best for
the future.

A group of students from the Year 11
Mathematics Extension 1 course
recently participated in the
Australian Maths Competition, where
they engaged in a friendly battle of
wits with some of the most talented
young mathematicians from all
corners of Australia. The challenges
they faced were no easy feat, as they
tackled intricate mathematical
problems that pushed their limits. 
 
Despite the intense competition, our
students showcased remarkable
dedication and skill, reflecting the
high standards of our school.
Recognition is due to Paddy Connor
and Cameron Skellams, who earned
Credit Awards, and a special applause
goes to Alex Tang for securing an
impressive Distinction Award.
Congratulations are extended to all
participants for their efforts!
 
 If you're interested in attempting a
question from past competitions,
here's a seemingly simple but
deceptively difficult problem: 
 What is the largest three-digit
number with the property that the
number is equal to the sum of its
hundreds digit, the square of its tens
digit and the cube of its units digit?
See Ms Svensk for the answer!
 
The Annual HSC Review Day took
place at Jesmond on Tuesday the 5th
of September. Students from across
the region were presented with tips
and tricks used in analysing the 2022
paper from experts in their field.
  
 In excess of 200 students attended
sessions on Standard 2, Advanced,
Extension 1 and also Extension 2.
 This Review Day is run to assist
students with final preparations for
their exams – it is an annual event, so
see you next year, 2024 Year 12
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Once again it has been a whirlwind of different programs and opportunities. Highlights include a visit to the Civic
Theatre to see the Anastasia production; and Holey Moley at Charlestown for students to practice their golf skills
and engage in some fun competition. Our film entry in Focus on Ability Film Festival which focuses on our students
showcasing Newcastle, premiered on 14 September at the Liverpool Catholic Club, which a group of us attended. 
A special mention to two of our Year 12 students: Thomas C has successfully completed three YES + TAFE courses
this year: Car Detailing, Auto Mechanics and Auto Paint and Panel. Tom’s Work Placement at McCarroll’s Newcastle
Service put his skills into practice detailing a variety of luxury cars. Given Tom’s passion, drive and skill in this area,
he has also started his own business, Clarkey’s Car Cleaning and Detailing. Tom hopes to continue his TAFE studies
and Car Detailing business upon completion of Year 12 this year. Sam M has also completed a Hospitality and
Bakery YES + TAFE course, Barista Course and has gained industry experience in a number of local cafes. Sam is
working toward transitioning to employment upon the completion of Year 12 in the hospitality industry focusing on
Barista. If you see him making a coffee don’t forget to say hello. Great work from both of these students. 



Top: Year 12 and Yr 11 students
cooked and catered for their families
and staff. Above: Year 11 student,
Lucinda P performed with The State
Wind Band at Sydney Opera House,
as part of the Festival of Choral Music
in August. The band, of 57 students
from 42 NSW public high schools,
engaged in a weekend rehearsal
before taking to the Sydney Opera
House stage, performing two pieces
in front of sold-out audiences. Right:
Members of our Aboriginal dance
group have had a busy term involved
in Staff PL and events. Lower R:
Barista Course for students and Tom
working as a car detailer.



PDHPE

English
Faculty Updates
Science

The final weeks of Term 3 have required year 11 to complete their final course examinations in many areas
and for Hospitality their practical event. Hospitality students cooked and served a 2 course lunch including
coffee to paying customers as a test of their learned skills. 
Textiles and Design students experienced the dedication which is required to succeed in a major practical
project by submitting their fairy costume. This project is a source of inspiration and creativity for their Year
12 major work which begins next term.  
Year 12 are coming to the final stages of their studies and completed their trial HSC examinations in week
5 and 6. For Textiles and Design students the submission of their major works was the culmination of 12
months of dedication and hard work which was ably supported by their teacher Mrs Ninness. 

We wish all our students well in their preparation for the major examinations which begin in October.  
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Year 12 HSC class of 2023's time
here at Callaghan College
Jesmond has almost come to an  
end. The time has gone very
quickly, as students have gone
from preparing nervously for
their first Year 11 lessons to
excitedly sitting their HSC Trials.

 The Science department would
like to wish all HSC students
success in their examinations.
This success will look different
for every student, though it is
often a reflection of their efforts
across the seven terms spent at
Jesmond.

The Year 11 journey is also almost
over as they prepare now for final
examinations and look forward
to beginning their Year 12 course
in Term 4. 

The Biology students have
finished their Year 11 experience
with a trip to the local wetlands
as part of their second
assessment task. The weather in
the lead up to this excursion was
a worry, however the day itself
turned out to be fantastic and
sunny. Students spoke fondly of
their adventures on the day. 

The Science faculty would like to
congratulate all Year 11 students
on the hard work and motivation
shown through the preliminary
courses. We are excited to see
this continue into Year 12 and the
2024 HSC.

Term 3 is our busiest term at
Jesmond Campus - for both
students and teachers alike! Most
Year 12 students have just finished
their Trial HSC Examinations in
English. These examinations mirror
the students’ external HSC
Examinations and are a great
opportunity to consolidate their
skills and knowledge. Now is an
important time for revision,
reflection, and re-writing.

Similarly, Year 11 students have
faced their first formal English
Examinations to practise important
skills - preparing effective study
notes, learning quotes, and
attempting a variety of essay
questions under time constraints.

I would like to reinforce how
important regular attendance to
class is in this revision period. In
English we are preparing extensive
feedback and important
opportunities for revision and our
students need to be consistently
engaging in the learning
opportunities provided for them.

As parents and/or caregivers, it
would be great if you could
encourage and support your
student’s success in English by
encouraging them to submit
practice tasks to their teachers so
they can receive targeted feedback
on what they can do and what they
still need to do right up to their final
HSC Examinations. Please contact
myself or my English teachers with
any concerns in relation to your
student’s progress in English.

Year 12 CAFS and PDHPE students are
focussed on preparing for their HSC
examinations. Consistent revision and
study habits are essential to
achieving their best and a reminder
to utilise work on CANVAS. Teaching
staff will be available to assist with
any questions or concerns.

Year 11 CAFS and PDHPE students
have completed their Final
Examinations over the past two
weeks and will use the end of the
term to evaluate their progress and
habits along with planning individual
goals in preparation for Year 12.

Sports Coaching students have been
working consistently and it is
important that mandatory work
placement hours are completed to
ensure they obtain their
accreditation.

Year 12 Sports, Lifestyle and
Recreation students enjoyed a golf
day earlier this term and are enjoying
lawn bowls to finish their course. A
Strike Bowling and Laser Tag event
will be held to celebrate the
completion of this course. 

Year 11 Sports, Lifestyle and
Recreation students have enjoyed the
Fitness and Resistance Training
modules and have completed
training programs as their final
assessment.

The PDHPE department would like to
wish all HSC students success in their
examinations. Remember – results
happen over time, not overnight. Stay
consistent, work your hardest and
keep believing in yourself. 

PDHPE



Art

Top: : HSC Drama students performed their
major works in front of family (R), and Dance
students before their HSC performance. Left
and above: Exhibition of Art Major Works.

Dance

Theatre

Faculty Updates
C

A
P

A CAPA have been very busy this term, with a run of 6 shows
of ‘The Little Shop of Horrors’ which included students from
drama, music, dance, entertainment industry, music
industry, visual design, photography and visual arts. Dance
students worked diligently to present their HSC practical
exams, our drama students performed amazing group and
individual performances for their HSC exams. Our Visual
artists presented amazing works including photography,
painting, animation, and sculpture. Music students have
also completed their practical HSC exams, with musical
performances from Paramore,  Moana, and Eva Cassidy.  



Little Shop Of Horrors
26-28 July 2023 performance





School Package 
Payments

Any outstanding payments
for Year 12 students must
be paid on Sign Out Day

next term.

This term saw a number of our students
competing in finals and at state level in a
number of competitions. 

Standout performance of the term goes to Year
12 student, Sophie Urane who represented the
Hunter Region at the CHS State Athletics
carnival. Sophie brought home the gold medal
for High Jump. An outstanding achievement for
the Hunter Region and the College. 

The Open Boys and Girls Volleyball teams both
travelled to Sydney to compete in the state
finals of the CHS Volleyball competition. Both
teams had an awesome tournament and
placed top in the state. 

The Open Boys Squash team hosted Cowra
High School in their game of the final 16 round
of the CHS state knockout tournament.
Unfortunately the boys lost the match, however
the highlight was a standout performance from
Bailey N.

Congratulations to Sophie U, Byron W and
Constant M who all represented the Hunter
Region at the State Cross Country Carnival. All
students placed in the top 50 with Constant
achieving an outstanding result placing in the
top 20. 

The Open Boys Baseball placed top 6 in the
state of the Open Boys Baseball competition. A
brilliant state final game against Davidson High,
the boys lead all game, however were beaten in
the final innings. 

Girls Open softball competed in the state finals.
Girls had a successful tournament and
celebrated some wins. A successful
achievement for a very young team who will
look to compete together again next year
(pictured below right).

SPORT REPORT 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

jesmondcc-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
02 4952 3922

Callaghan College Jesmond Senior Campus

OCT / NOV SEPT
18 Sept: Callaghan CAPA Showcase
19 Sept: Year 12 Graduation at NEX
(5:30pm start, full uniform)
18-22 Sept: Final classes and End of
Year activities for Year 12*
22 Sept: Last day of Term 3

(*Details sent via email)

9-10 Oct: Elevate Learning
Conference for 2024 Year 12 
11 Oct - 3 Nov: HSC Exams 
6 Nov: Year 12 Sign out day 
8 Nov: Year 12 Formal at Town Hall
13 - 24 Nov: Year 10 Transition
program at Jesmond 
15 Nov: Support Unit Concert




